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Intertrust announces CFO transition

Amsterdam, the Netherlands - 12 September 2019 - Intertrust N.V. [Euronext: INTER; "the Company"] today
announces that Hans Turkesteen has stepped down as Chief Financial Officer (CFO) and member of the Management
Board. Hans is leaving Intertrust by mutual agreement after setting up a solid financial foundation for the Company. He
will remain with Intertrust until 31 March 2020.

As the Company enters the next phase of its growth strategy, the Supervisory Board appoints Rogier van Wijk as CFO,
effective today. The Supervisory Board will nominate Rogier van Wijk for appointment as member of the Management
Board at an Extraordinary General Meeting, expected to be held later this year.

Rogier, currently Intertrust N.V.'s Group Controller, joined Intertrust in 2017 and has over 20 years of experience in finance,
including several executive roles. Prior to joining Intertrust, Rogier was CFO Europe for TPV Technology, which included
Philips’ former television business. He has worked and lived in China, Netherlands and US.

Helene Vletter-van Dort, Chairperson of Intertrust:
"We welcome Rogier's deep financial expertise, knowledge of our business and industry, and strong leadership skills. We are
confident that he will continue to support in delivering Intertrust’s strategic objectives, in collaboration with Stephanie and

the rest of the Executive Committee.

"We thank Hans for his contribution to the Company, including amongst others our successful refinancing and recent
acquisition of Viteos. We wish him success in his future endeavors.”

The appointment of Rogier van Wik is subject to regulatory approval.

Additional information

Investors Media

Marieke Palstra Hendrik de Wit
marieke.palstra@intertrustgroup.com hendrik.dewit@intertrustgroup.com
Tel +31 20577 1157 Tel +31 20 521 4710.

About Intertrust

Intertrust (Euronext: INTER; 'the Company") is a global leader in providing tech-enabled corporate and fund solutions to
clients operating and investing in the international business environment. The Company has around 3,500 employees in
more than 30 jurisdictions in Europe, the Americas, Asia Pacific and the Middle-East. Intertrust delivers high-quality, tailored
fund, corporate, capital market and private wealth services to its clients, with a view to building long-term relationships. The
Company works with global law firms and accountancy firms, multinational corporations, financial institutions, fund
managers, high net worth individuals and family offices.

This press release contains information that qualifies, or may qualify, as inside information within the meaning of Article
7(1) of the EU Market Abuse Regulation.
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